
 Town of Winnipeg Beach COVID-19 Update April 24, 2020 

 
 
Given the continuing situation regarding COVID-19 Town Council has made the decision to close the 
following areas to the public until further notice: 

• Town Play structures 
• Town skateboard park 
• Winnipeg Beach Bandstand 

The closures identified above are in addition to the facilities that were closed to the public on March 17, 
2020, and continue to remain closed until further notice: 

• Winnipeg Beach Community Centre 
• Town Office – available by phone (204)389-2698 and email info@winnipegbeach.ca Monday-

Friday 8:30am - 4:30pm. 

In addition to the above closures, council is also cancelling all outdoor events and bandstand 
performances up to the end of July 2020.  This will include Boardwalk Days as well as Canada Day 
Celebrations. 

The actions being taken by Council are intended to ensure the greatest success in stopping the spread of 
COVID-19. These are unprecedented times and the Town is committed to ensuring the safety of its 
residents and employees. To that end we would ask that Winnipeg Beach residents continue to follow 
the instructions of Manitoba Health and Health Canada in conducting their daily lives to help prevent 
the spread of COVID-19. 
  
In accordance with recommendations, stay home as much as possible, practice proper social distancing 
by keeping a distance of at least 2 meters from others, avoid all non-essential trips outside the 
community and do not gather in groups. Go for walks or get regular exercise, wash your hands for 20 
seconds with soap, avoid touching your face, and regularly clean and disinfect frequently touched 
surfaces within your homes and workplaces. 

  
Outside of Winnipeg, reports of Public Health Order non-compliance can be made to the 

Manitoba Government Inquiry (MGI) inquiry line at 204-945-3744, (toll-free) at 1-866-626-

4862 or by email at mgi@gov.mb.ca. 

Measures involving public health officers working in conjunction with local police 

services, First Nation police services and the RCMP are also in place for municipalities 

outside of Winnipeg.   

For questions about COVID-19 please go to https://www.gov.mb.ca/covid19/index.html  
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